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Grand Knight Chris Nsor 994-1985 
 asukokim@ca.rr.com  
Chaplain Fr. Binh Nguyen 826-0760 
 frbinh@sticypress.org 

Deputy Grand Knight Paulo Morales 761-4287(H) 296-8360(C) 
 pmmorales7@yahoo.com  
Chancellor David Dunn 252-3588(C) 
 Dadunn528@yahoo.com 
Warden Jorge Rodriguez (562)865-7090(H) (562)522-8342(C) 
  morenokids82@gmail.com 

Recorder  David Hallum (562)235-3588(H) (562)235-3588(C) 
    David_hallum@msn.com 

Financial Secretary Michael Mercer 821-4276 
 Mmercer38@gmail.com 

Treasurer Bill Mead (562)865-0450(H) (714)349-8538(C) 
 willyme@aol.com  

Advocate Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 816-5037 
 Bvl7cpo@gmail.com 

Inside Guard Curtis E. Fuller 615-0733(C) 
 circlehook55@att.net 

Outside Guard Anthony Bucag 620-9326(C) 
 abucag@yahoo.com 

1 Year Trustee William J. Serb III PGK* 826-6029 
 Serbthe3rd@att.net 

2 Year Trustee Rolando Arenz DD, PGK* (562)708-0258 
    rollya@verizon.net 

3 Year Trustee Richard Tkach PGK* 829-7289 
    Tkman9291@aol.com       

Lecturer Irvin Cuevas (562)594-8081(H) (310)480-8281(C) 
 irvcuevas@gmail.com  

Field Agent Mark McEniry (562)493-3394(W) (562)682-3394(C) 

 Mark.mceniry@kofc.org 

District Deputy Rolando Arenz DD, PGK (562)708-0258 
 rollya@verizon.net 

* Note*  

These Knights are designated as Alternate Delegates, their duty is to fill in for the 

GK or DGK when they are unable to carry out their duties such as attending 

meeting. 
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Ida May – Donald Durensky’s Wife     Bill Crave – Rob Johnson’s High School & Collage Friend 

Marion Bourke – Dave Skorupinski’s Sister-in-Law 

Ginger Osman – Dave Skorupinski’s Sister 
 

 

Lloyd Duronslet PGK (surgery-heart valve replacement)  

Robert Escobar     Don Gargiulo PGK     Horacio Castro (cancer treatment) 

George Kubeck      Al Castellano      John Oliver      

 George Limar     Mario Bica  (paralysis)     Sam Gloriso (kidney failing) 
 

 

Tennille (shingles) – Dan Rozak’s Wife 

Bobby Velasquez Jr. (surgery) – Bobby Velasquez PGK’s Son 

Lourdes Diokno – Rolly Arena’s Friend 

Bridget Delfin (prayer for good health) – Felipe Fernandez’ Wife 

Robert Serb (colon cancer) – Bill Serb PGK’s Brother 

Rose – Carlos Chavez PGK’s Wife 

   Enrico Enriquez (cure lung cancer) – Felipe Fernandez’s Uncle 

           Jill Duronslet (breast cancer), Shryl Pringle, Vernon Woods 

Jenny Hayden - Kevin Duronslet (bone cancer), Gary Woods, Patricia Cambell (stroke), 

Pat Duronslet, Ed Vajarigo (colon cancer) - Lloyd Duronslet PGK’s Family & Friends 

Donna Just, Jim Mangrum, Linda Alder -  Family & Friends of John Oliver 
 

Reminder – To have anyone placed on this list you can send information to our 

Grand Knight or directly to our Bulletin Editor. 

 

 

 

      Sick & Distressed 



 

 

 

 

 

Dear Brother Knights, 

 
 I would like to thank David Dunn and Dan Rosa for their time in preparing the delicious 

dinner we had at our July member meeting during social time. The Bratwurst was great. Please 

volunteer to help at least once in bringing dinner for our member meeting.  We want to have dinner 

of any kind during social time at all our meetings. 

  

 Thanks to all brother Knights and their family members who helped with the last HOPE food 

distribution. 

 

 This year, the supreme is emphasizing the ID Drive, stating that this should be a top priority 

as other key programs for every council. The Orange County Chapter will be having the ID Kickoff 

meeting at St. Bonaventure Church on August 19th, 2023 at 9 am. All Knights, especially council 

officers, are encouraged to attend. Our council ID Drive is coming up soon. Details will be provided 

later.  All brother Knights should try to recruit one or more new members to our council this year. 

Let us not forget that our mission this year is to work together as a team, in supporting each other to 

achieve our council’s goals. We welcome everyone’s help and ideas to make our council great. 

 

 “I can do things you cannot, you can do things I cannot; together we can do great 

things”.  Mother Teresa. 

 

 Remember to mark your calendar for our first Pancake Breakfast in the Church Hall, on 

August 20th, 2023 from 7 am to noon. 

  

Stay cool and enjoy your summer.  

 

Remain blessed, 

Chris Nsor 

 

 

 

Grand Knight 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 [Truck – Boat – Rv – Trailer – etc.] 

To Your Council 
We (Your church) get the funds – You get the write off 

  (714) 768-2757 

 

 

 



 

July Meeting 

                  Ray Richmond 

$10.00 

 

 August Meeting = $20.00 

  

          March Meeting = $90.00 
 

 

                              The Supercilious Little Seed 
 

 There was a poem written about a tiny little seed that could not make up its mind what 

flower it would like to be.  

A little seed lay in the ground 

And soon begin to sprout; 

“Now which of all the flowers around, 

Shall I it mused come out?” 
 

The seed could then be heard saying. “I don’t want to be a rose it has to many thorns. I have 

no desire to be a lily it’s too colorless and I certainly wouldn’t want to be a violet it’s too small and it 

grows to close to the ground.” The poem then concludes about the fault finding seed. 

And so it criticized each flower 

That supercilious seed, 

Until it woke one summer hour 

And found itself a weed! 
 

A lot can be learned in scripture about thinking too highly of yourself while finding fault in 

others.  The apostle Paul wrote in Romans 12:3 For by the grace given me I say to every one of you: 

Do not think of yourself more highly than you should, but rather think with sober judgment, in 

accordance with the faith God has given to each of you. James 4:6 God opposes the proud but gives 

grace to the humble. Philippians 2:3 Do nothing by selfish ambition or conceit, but in humility count 

others more significant than yourself. Proverbs 16:18 Pride goes before destruction, and a haughty 

spirit before a fall. Proverbs 29:23 a man’s pride will bring Him low, but the humble in spirit will 

retain honor. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

NSS 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We sow the seed 

But God gives the harvest 

 



 

 

 

 

Dear Brother Knights, 
 

 We are at the start of a new year with a new Grand Knight, Chris Nsor!  Let me take this 

opportunity to thank our immediate Past Grand Knight Rick Tkach.  Rick was terrific in creating a 

number of new events and furthering the mission of the Knights of Columbus, Cypress Council 

#8599.  It is now up to all of us to build upon the foundation that he and other Grand Knights before 

him, provided.  As you will see, there are already a number of events coming up, and I will strongly 

encourage my fellow brother Knights to not just participate but, to bring your enthusiasm to help 

build upon and grow the events and programs that we do and share with our families, fellow 

parishioners and community! 
 

Tuesday, August 1,  12 noon - 8pm 
     Parish Blood Drive.  For those that have already signed up, thank you!  I am sure that our District 

Deputy Rolly Arenz can always use more help. Please give him a call (562/708-0258) for any 

questions and to see how you can be of help. 
 

Wednesday, August 2, 7pm 
     Council Planning Meeting in Classroom #7, at St. Irenaeus Elementary School. 
 

Saturday, August 5, 7am 
     HOPE Food Distribution, in the main parking lot of St. Irenaeus Church/School.  Please come out 

and show your support for the HOPE program as they provide food to many in the community. 
 

Wednesday, August 9,   6:30pm (Social) / 7pm (Meeting) 
      We will meet in the Ed. building. There will be a little “something-something” to munch on, 

prior to the meeting. 
 

Tuesday, August 15, 6pm (Feast of the Assumption) 
     The Rosary will be prayed inside the Church. 
 

Saturday, August 19, 7am 
    HOPE Food Distribution, in the main parking lot of St. Irenaeus in Church/School.  Please come 

out and show your support for the HOPE program as they provide food to many in the community. 
 

Sunday, August 20, 6am - 12 noon 
     Pancake Breakfast.  This will be our first pancake breakfast in some time, and will be under the 

direction of David, Kevin, George, and Jorge. This is one of our first fundraisers for the council, so 

let us come out and ensure its success! 

 

[Continued on Page 11] 



 

 

 

 

Dear Brother Knights, 
 

 As we started out our new Fraternal Year, in the Ed Bldg. #33, Ray Richmond was drawn 

for our Good of the Order Drawing. Unfortunately, Ray wasn’t present to win $10.00.  In August the 

pot for the drawing will increase to $20.00.   
 

 There are still many members that are now 8 months delinquent in paying dues, leaving a 

balance due over $3,000. If you are having difficulty paying your dues, please contact me or 

Chris Nsor, GK, as our Council now has an account funded by member donations to provide dues 

assistance to help all our Council members remain in good standing. Our phone numbers are in the 

front of this bulletin, or you can email me with your information. 
 

 I encourage all of our members, especially those who have joined within the past couple 

years, to take the time to meet our Insurance Advisor, brother Mark McEniry, to learn about all the 

benefit programs, including insurance and annuity programs available to members of the Knights of 

Columbus.  His phone numbers are (562) 493-3394 W or (562) 682-3304 C, and Email is: 

mark.mceniry@kofc.org   
 

 Are any of you missing Name Badges?  If so, please see me at the August Member Meeting.  

I have a couple boxes full of badges that have never been picked up. 
  

 When you have a free moment, check out the Supreme website, https://www.kofc.org . You 

will find links to lots of inspiring stories of brother knights putting faith into action to “Leave no 

Neighbor Behind” plus dozens of Knightline bulletins and lots of other up to date news. 

I hope to see you all at our August 9th Membership Meeting. – Doors open at 6:30. 
 

Vitat Jesus! 

 

 

Michael Mercer 

Financial Secretary 

Mmercer38@gmail.com  

 

mailto:mark.mceniry@kofc.org
https://www.kofc.org/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Contact Ray Richmond 714-827-4206 



 

 

 

 
  

  

1st BLOOD DRIVE Church Hall 1:30 – 7:00 PM 

2nd PLANNING MEETING 7:00 PM 

4th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:00 AM 

5th H.O.P.E. FOOD DISTRIBUTION 7:00 AM 

8th 4th DEGREE MEETING 7:30 PM 

9th MEMBERSHIP MEETING – Ed Building (6:30 PM Social Time) 7:00 PM 

18th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:00 AM 

19th H.O.P.E. FOOD DISTRIBUTION 7:00 AM 

20th PANCAKE BREAKFAST – Church Hall 6:00 AM - Noon 

24th CHAPTER MEETING 7:00 PM 

 

 

1st H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:00 AM 

2nd H.O.P.E. FOOD DISTRIBUTION 7:00 AM 

4th “LABOR DAY” 

6th PLANNING MEETING – Rm7 7:00 PM 

12th 4th DEGREE MEETING 7:30 PM 

13th MEMBERSHIP MEETING – Ed Building 7:00 PM 

15th FIESTA 6:00 PM 

16th FIESTA 11:30 AM 

17th FIESTA 12:00 Noon 

28th CHAPTER MEETING 7:00 PM 

 

 

o  

 

 
 

 

Robert McBirney 8/1 Donald Durensky 8/2 Ben Aragon 8/7 

John Littles 8/7 Rolly Arenz DD, PGK Vincente Fabio 8/14 

Ron Lona 8/14 Deacon Gerald Pyne 8/16 Lucas Farnell 8/21 

Cirilo Diaz Jr. 8/22 Dave Skorupinski 8/23 Joe Cholewinski 8/26 

Robert Anthony 8/28 Valentin Anselmo Jr. 8/29 Curt Briskorn 8/29 

                                      Daniel Rozak 8/31    

 



 

 

Dear Brother Knights, 

 During a Knights Exemplification, he hears the reading on Charity. This reading is 

summarized well by the last paragraph. “Charity moves the heart to comfort and console, advise and 

instruct, bear and forgive. In God and with God, we love even those we do not know. This is the 

charity that evangelizes. This is the charity that gladdens the heart” 

 The word Charity is derived from the Latin word, Caritas.  The word Caritas means Love, as 

in God IS Love“, Deus Caritas Est. 

 What does this love mean to being a Brother Knight?  Caritas enables the heart to take an 

interest in your Brother Knights lives AND being vulnerable enough yourself to allow Brother 

Knights to care about what is going on with YOU.  “Wherever two or three of are gathered in God’s 

name, there is God in the midst of us” Matthew 18:20”.  We do this when we pray for the deceased 

and the sick and distressed at our meeting. These prayer requests are also published in the bulletin so 

that we may continue to pray. 

 Men are raised as fixers and problem solvers. But we often face problems alone. Many of us 

have learned growing up that when facing difficulty we are supposed to “circle the wagons”, “be 

strong”, “put on a brave face”, “Keep a stiff upper lip.”  We withdraw from activities and friends to 

lead the battle that needs our current focus. 

 One of the reasons that Blessed Michael McGivney began the Knights of Columbus was to 

give men a brotherhood, a source of male friendship. This brotherhood would help to guard against 

loneliness and even acedia, a spiritual dryness that Satan uses to attack our weakness and pull us into 

despair. 

 I invite you  to draw closer to your brother Knights. The social time for instance is a great 

time to speak to someone you don’t know well and ask them about themselves. Push past that inertia 

to not get involved and participate in the events that the Knights have planned. Serving next to your 

Brother Knights will lift your heart and bring a bit of Christ’s peace.   

 If you are not aware of the events that we have going on, then I ask you to reach out and 

make sure that we have the correct and best way to reach you.  Thanks be to God for each and every 

one of you. 

Vivat Jesus! 

  

 

David Dunn 

Chancellor 



 

  Continued                        

 

 These are the upcoming events for the month of August. Don’t forget that in the 

month of September we have the Parish Fiesta. Aside from all the many great things that are 

accomplished with these programs, we have a pretty good time serving alongside each other. 

 There are many opportunities for all of us to exemplify to our community, the four 

principles of the Knights of Columbus…Charity, Unity, Fraternity and Patriotism. 

 

 Stay well and serve well, my Brother Knights! 

 

Paulo Morales 

Deputy Grand Knight 
 

 
 

 Saint Irenaeus Respect Life Ministry in the month of August will have our ongoing 

collections of diapers and other new born essentials. 

 

 We will also pray with the Knights and Respect life Ministry at abortion centers to ask Our 

Lord to intercede and change the minds of expecting mothers to ask and pray for the unborn. 

 

 If you have any Pro-Life issues I can be contacted at my phone number or e-mail listed 

under my name under council officers. 

 

Curtis Fuller 

Council Pro-Life Chairman 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We support him financially as well as in our Prayers 



 

 

                        

 

THE MYSTERIOUS MASS 
 

 On Thursday, July 13, 2023 Father Thinh Duc Pham spoke at St. Irenaeus Church on the 

topic “Why Do We Do That?” I didn’t go to it but saw the recording of it on the St. Irenaeus U-Tube 

website later. Fr. Thinh’s presentation stirred my mind and heart to a deeper understanding of the 

mass, but what did I learn about this amazing mystery? 

 

 He shared that he was a seminary classmate of our pastor, Father Binh Nguyen. Both men 

were born in Vietnam and escaped terrible Communist persecution there at a young age. Fr. Thinh 

studied the Liturgy for three semesters in Rome after his priestly ordination. For some time he has 

taught men studying for the priesthood about the liturgy. 

  

 My dictionary defined liturgy as “the rite of the Eucharist” and “the system of public 

worship in the Christian church.” On July 13, St. Irenaeus had a 24 hour adoration of the Eucharist. 

]  

 (I couldn’t help remembering that on July 13, 1917, the Blessed Mother Mary appeared in 

Fatima, Portugal to three young shepherd children for the third time. Portugal was being targeted by 

Communists, who were taking over the whole country! Mary appeared for a sixth time on October 

13, 1917. That appearance was witnessed by 70,000 people. Atheists and non-believers were among 

eye witnesses of the “Miracle of the Sun” that day. Portuguese secular newspapers covered the event 

with photographs and first-hand accounts. The Sun miraculously danced for ten minutes and looked 

as if it was going to strike the earth! That miracle turned Portugal from being led by atheist leaders to 

being a Christian country. Sorry for digressing.) 

 

 To get the full story of Fr. Thinh’s powerful presentation, one must watch it on the St. 

Irenaeus website. He said the mass is the “Sacrament of Love.” Vatican II was called in the 1960s by 

Pope St. John XXIII. The pope wanted to open the Catholic Church to look at itself in a mirror to 

address the modern world with Christianity’s beautiful message.  

 

 Vatican II’s first topic was its Constitution on the Liturgy. An instructor told Fr. Trinh that 

50 years after it only 30% of its teachings have been realized. Before Vatican II the mass was 

passive. I remember that the priest had his back to the people, and the mass was in Latin. Vatican II 

sought not to “correct” the Church’s behavior but to raise it to a higher level. Fr. Trinh described 

Vatican II’s document on the Liturgy as a “Magna Carta” type proclamation. 

  

 Jesus said the first mass at the Last Supper, a Seder meal with his twelve chosen Apostles. In 

the garden that night He was arrested and later falsely accused by the Sanhedrin and sentenced to 

death by Pontius Pilate. According to St. John, who was at the Last Supper and was the only apostle 

who bravely stood at Jesus’ Crucifixion, Jesus gave the apostles and all God’s people His Body and  

Blood to eat and drink! In John Chapter 6, Jesus used graphic language to describe eating His flesh  

 

[Continued Next Page ] 



 

 

 

Continued

                           

 

and drinking His blood. Some stopped following Him, but He stood by His words! To this very day  

some 2,000 years later Fr. Trinh said, we are among the twelve apostles at each mass! 

 

 Each priest has been validly ordained in the line of the twelve apostles. We experience 

Jesus’ Word in Sacred Scripture at mass proclaimed from the church ambo (pulpit.) On the altar, the 

priest remembers the Last Supper and the Holy Spirit changes the bread and wine into Jesus’ Body 

and Blood. (Note: when Jews say “remember,” at the Seder meal, they mean to bring to life!) 

     Fr. Trinh explained further that if we truly open our eyes, ears, and heart to the miracle of the 

Eucharist, we will be “amazed” as those around Jesus were at each of His miracles. He told us an 

elderly homebound recipient of Holy Communion was barely able to grasp the host from him with 

her gnarled hand. When he offered her communion on the tongue, she said, “Only when I suffer, 

Father, I understand the mystery of Eternal Life!” He kissed her hand and told her she helped him 

understand the Paschal Mystery! 

                  

 Note: The early Christian writers, such as St. Irenaeus and St. Justin Martyr, all accepted 

Jesus’ real presence in the Eucharist. All Catholics did too until the Protestant Reformation. There 

was never a Church council which questioned Jesus’ real presence, according to Fr. Trinh! Jesus 

sacrificed Himself to save all people. The Eucharist has always been a sacrifice of Love offered to 

the Father! Jesus intended to unite all the People of God by His very presence in Word and the 

Eucharist. 

  

 From now on I will appreciate more deeply the mystery of each mass. I will ponder Fr. 

Trinh’s burning question, “How can I connect my life into the Paschal Mystery (Jesus’ Suffering, 

Death, and Resurrection)?”  

 

THE END 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

David Dunn     David Skorupinski     Donald Durensky     Dan Rozak     Chris Nsor GK 

Bill Serb PGK     Arthur Castro     Curtis Fuller     Bobby Venasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 

Jorge Rodriguez     Kevin Connell     David Hallum     Bill Mead     Dante Garcia     Tom Cramp 

Rolly Arenz DD, PGK     Felipe Fernandez     Jerome Costa     Frank Faecke     Mike Mercer 

Rob Johnson     George Del Hierro     Paulo Morales     Fr. Nguyen 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Compton Taylor – Louis Fezza – Ted Sacks – Paul Schuster – Michael Bankers  

Gordon Johnson  – Robert Megill – Carlos Chavez – Bobby Velasquez – LaVerne Schuster 

Conrado Sevilla – Earl Smith - Carl Cholewinski – Mark Magyar – Jesse Torres – Thomas 

Nagle Ira Pringle – Don Nadeau - Joseph Lodding – Donald Gargiulo – Kenneth Peterson 

Lloyd Duronslet – William J. Serb III – Peter A. Morales – Virgil Smith – Rolando Arenz 

Richard Tkach 



 

 
 

  

                                            
 

 

Program Director Paulo Morales – pmmorales7@yahoo.com 761-4287(H) 296-8360(C)   

 Faith Director Frank Faecke – faj8930@sbcglobal.net 768-2757 

   Vocations chairman/RSVP Benjamin Servin – cynthiabenjaminservin@gmail.com (562)805-0501   

   Spiritual Retreats & Devotions Chairman Open  

   Building the Domestic Church Kiosk Frank Faecke – fjf5176@gmail.com 768-2757 

   Sick & Distressed William Serb III PGK – serbthe3rd@att.net 826-6029 

   Holy Hour Kenneth Harper – kennyboy.191@aol.com (562)261-4049 

   Into the Breach Rick Tkach PGK – Tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

   Bereavement Liaison Rolly Arenz PGK – Rollya@verizon.net (562)708-0258 
Community Programs Director Benjamin Servin – cynthiabenjaminservin@gmail.com (562)805-0501  
   Social Activities Chairman George Del Hierro – georgedelhierrio.yahoo.com 488-3241 

   Blood Drive Chairman Rolando Arenz PGK – Rollya@verizon.net (562)708-0258  

   Coats for Kids Jerry Pyne – jerrypyne@aol.com 522-0212 

   Wheelchair Mission Rick Tkach PGK – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

   Health Services Chairman Dr. Modesto Paredes – maparedes02@aol.com 248-9183 

   Ride Share Chairman Open 

   Free Throw Contest Chairman   Rolly Arenz PGK – rollya@verizon.net (562)708-0258 

   Shrove Tuesday Breakfast Chairman Open 

   Habitat for Humanity Chairman Open 

   Essay & Poster Contest Chairman Rolly Arenz PGK – rollya@verizon.net (562)805-0501 

   Vehicle Donation Chairman Frank Faecke – fjf5176@gmail.com 768-2757 

   Publicity Chairman Irv Cuevas – irvcuevas@gmail.com (310)480-8281 

Life Programs Director Rick Tkach PGK – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289  

   Pro-life Chairman Curtis Fuller – circlehook55@yahoo.com 615-0733 

   Special Olympics Chairman Rick Tkach PGK – tkman9291@aol.co 829-7289 

   Pennies from Heaven Open  

   Novena for Life Open 

   Mass for People with Special Needs Rick Tkach PGK – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

   Special Needs Drive Rick Tkach PGK – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

   Mother’s Day Flower Sales Daniel Rozak – tanddan@gmail.com 723-2555 

Family Activities Director Jeff Giacomi – jeffgomi@gmail.com (562)234-9651 

   Food for Families (H.O.P.E.) Kevin Connell – kpconnell1@yahoo.com 821-7576 

   Consecration of the Holy Family Brian Cota – bmnc09@yahoo.com (562)335-0809 

   Family of the Month Bobby Velasquez PGK,PFN,PDD,DM – bvl7cpo@gmail.com 816-5037 

   Family Annual Picnic Jorge Rodriguez – jarodrig@icloud.com (562)522-8342 

   Family Social Night Open  

   Valentine Ladies Night George Del Hierro – georgedelherrio@yahoo.com 488-3241 

   Christmas Party George Del Heirro – georgedelherrio@yahoo.com 488-3241 

   Trunk or Treat Kevin Connell – kpconnell1@yahoo.com 821-7576 

 Louis Bloch – louisbloch@gmail.com (562)229-6040 

   Cub & Boy Scout Chairman Rolly Arenz PGK – rollya@verizon.net (562)708-0258 

Membership Director Vacant  

   Retention Committee Rick Tkach PGK – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

    Bobby Velasquez PGK,PFN,PDD,DM – bvl7cpo@gmail.com 816-5037 

   Phone Captain Louis Bloch – Louis.bloch@gmail.com (562)229-6040(C) 

Bulletin Editor Bill Serb PGK – serbthe3rd@att.net 826-6029 

 

mailto:pmmorales7@yahoo.com
mailto:CIRCLEHOOK55@YAHOO.COM
mailto:Louis.bloch@gmail.com


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 714.888-6692 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 


